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Joint College of Bishops
Letter of Intent

It is the intention of the Churches of the Body of Christ to fill it’s jurisdictional administrative roles with the appropriate leadership.  To accomplish this task we must be able to promote those within our ranks to fill such positions.  Since the Joint College of Bishops is an exclusive part of an organization or denomination it is also our intent to have those that serve in the college be a part of the fellowship.  Our reasoning for this is order (i.e. Bishops that are consecrated in the Church of God in Christ are elected by the Joint College of Bishops of COGIC and all the bishops that serve in the college are a part of the Church of God in Christ’s denomination, that also being the same for any other denomination or organization), as the Joint College of Bishops not only is the electoral college that brings candidates into the office, but also serves as the front-line example of serving well in the office within the fellowship.  To say, having members on the Joint College of Bishops that are a part of another fellowship would be like china’s electoral college electing our governmental officials in the united states.  This of course would be totally unacceptable!  In other words, how can we expect those who are promoted to the office of the bishop to serve well in the fellowship when it is not the case of those who elected them into the office?  The resolve of our intent thereby becomes clear to the ultimate point, we desire bishops that will be dedicated to ensuring that our community of bishops understand their roles, serve well, and remain above reproach.  Those who serve in these power seats are also expected to possess the necessary tools for the job to include: full choir dress attire (for consecration ceremonies), bishop’s seal (to be associated with their signature on certificates of ordination), and bishop’s civic attire (for meetings within the college and other duties).  Information on what full choir dress and civic attire includes can be provided by the office of the prelate.  If one wishes to serve in the college but doesn’t possess a seal they can do one of two things: they can purchase one on their own, or purchase one from the fellowship as there have been several seals already created to choose from for resale purposes by a service department of the fellowship.  We are not seeking to rule, run, or control anyone.  We just desire to have an electoral college that will live a Christ-like life in public and private and expect the same of those they elect into this sacred office. 
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